

OFFICE OF THE SPEAKER

Ref: 4/4/1

Date: 30 March 2022

## THE EXECUTIVE MAYOR COUNCILLOR MXOLISI SIYONZANA

Dear Executive Mayor

## REQUEST TO RESPOND IN WRITING TO THE MOTIONS RECEIVED FROM POLITICAL PARTIES

The office of the Speaker received three motions in the past eight days, and due to the blockade of the Bram Fischer building from the 22 to the 25<sup>th</sup> March 2022, most of our office administrative functions were hampered, and that as it may, we are required to process all submissions and correspondence received. As you know, on the subject of motions the Standing Rules and Orders provide framework on how motions should be processed.

The first motion (AASD) submitted on the 21<sup>st</sup> March 2022 by Councillor Itumeleng Mokoena and seconded by Councillor Mojalefa Mongale;

The second motion (EFF) was submitted on the 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2022 by Councillor Jankie Sebolao and seconded by Councillor Mpho Ramatlama, and;

The third motion (DA) was submitted on the 29<sup>th</sup> March 2022 by Councillor Johan Pretorius and seconded by Councillor Maryke Davies.

Copies of the three motions are enclosed for ease of reference and appropriate written responses from your good self. Kindly further note that your responses will only be tabled in Council during the debate, and it may be ideal to respond separately to each motion.

Your cooperation is appreciated in anticipation

Regards,

COUNCILLOR SB LOCKMAN-NAIDOO

**SPEAKER** 

**Copies: The Acting City Manager** 

: The Council Whip